February 2016

Calendar

LEAGUES
Sunday Paper
4 pm

3D League Tues -Thurs 7 pm

UPCOMING EVENTS

Triple CrownFeb 19-20, 2016
Mar 18-19, 2016

Board MeetingMar 14, 2016 7pm

Scholarship Shoot Apr 12 & 14, 2016

Access Yes Shoot May 10 & 12, 2016

JOAD Saturday 9-Noon

Cheyenne Field Archers Newsletter

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com

The second leg of the **12**th **Annual Grand Slam Triple Crown** is February 19-20!! A big "Thank You" to everyone who helped with cleanup/setup in January. We could use some extra hands again.

- Cleanup Fri, Feb 19, 2016 9 am
- Setup Fri, Feb 19, 2016 3 pm

Cheyenne Field Archers First Annual Scholarship Shoot
We will hold a CFA Scholarship Fundraiser Shoot on April 12 &
14 with all proceeds going to the CFA Scholarship Fund. If you
aren't interested in shooting but would still like to donate we will
accept individual donations as well. Help support the CFA college
kids!!

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

Membership renewals for 2016 are due! Card keys were deactivated on February 1, 2016!

NFAA 50th Vegas Shoot

CFA was represented well at the Vegas Shoot. Congratulations to all those who participated.



HOSTED BY:

CHEYENNE FIELD ARCHERS 7415 Archies Road • Cheyenne, WY 82001

WHEN:

FIRST LEG: Friday, Saturday (Jan 22, 23 2016) SECOND LEG: Friday, Saturday (Feb 19, 20 2016) THIRD LEG: Friday, Saturday (Mar 18, 19 2016)





Mike Lancaster – 2015 Archer of the Year



President
Dan Conrad
307-631-6507

Vice President
Al Tharp
307-635-7351

Secretary
Connie Crandall
307-214-7416

<u>Treasurer</u> Mary Tharp 307-631-6881

Next Board Meeting

March 14, 2016 7:00pm



144 Members

Board Members

Raymond Ladd
Bob Graham
Kent Ketterling
Tim Zacharias
Sarah Zacharias

Alternates

Mike Cahoon

James Frauendienst

Jim Mallon

Cheyenne Field Archers P.O. Box 20790 Cheyenne, WY 82007

We are on the web!

www. cheyenne field archers. com

Minutes CFA Annual Meeting February 8, 2016

The February board meeting was called to order by President, Dan Conrad at 7:00 p.m. Members present were as follows: Robert Graham, Sarah Zacharias, Tim Zacharias, Jared Schinzel, Greg Wooden, Jim Mallon, Gary Cox, Neal Perkins, Myron Reed, Butch Rupert, Stephanie Perkins, Kent Ketterling, Jeremy Cooke, Mike Lancaster, Dan Conrad, Al Tharp, Mary Tharp, and Connie Crandall.

The January Treasurer's report was presented by Mary Tharp for all to review. Bob Graham made a motion to accept the January treasurer's report as presented, Tim Zacharias seconded motion; none opposed, motion carried.

Mary Tharp, Treasurer, presented an overview of income and expenses for the 1st leg of the Triple Crown. Overall profit after expenses was \$1816. We will need to purchase soda and water for concessions, but should have sufficient supply of other items for the 2nd leg this month. We had a profit of \$89 on the Smoker Raffle, \$50 collected on the Metal Detector Raffle which will be given away after the 3rd leg of Triple Crown, and \$55 in t-shirt sales.

Old Business

Trad Shoot/garage sale is May 21, 2016.

Dan had good feedback from shooters regarding the change to Saturday/Sunday shoot times for next year's triple crown.

Tim Zacharias reported that the expansion project committee - Neal Perkins, Tim and Sarah Zacharias, and Danny Simonson – had not met yet. However, Easton has both building and equipment grants available and he hoped to get started working on the equipment grant soon.

The Scholarship Fund Committee – Lora Ketterling, Sarah Zacharias, Jared Schinzel, and Connie Crandall – will meet following the board meeting.

Roll of the CD's has been completed. In addition, the signature cards for the CD's were corrected to require all four board members signatures.

Jeremy Cooke was able to get samples of the club polo shirts and two club hats. A sign up sheet was started at the January Triple Crown Shoot for orders.

Removal of the spotlights and replacement with vinyl elk and roadrunner signs has not been completed. Dan Conrad received a suggestion to put the original roadrunner in the middle with the elk and new roadrunner on each side. The reason for moving the signs was to avoid having them shot up. Bob Graham will schedule the removal and replacement.

New Business

Mary Tharp will not be available between 9-2 on Saturday of the February leg of Triple Crown. Due to the computer problems experienced at the January leg, Butch Rupert made the suggestion to print scorecards for all shooters from the first round. As the shooters register they will receive the pre-printed score card. Only new shooters will need to be entered and printed.

Several requests were made for double scoring at the Triple Crown. Mary Tharp will create new score cards with 36 targets similar to the BHW blue cards.

Gary Cox – The website will be updated with Blue Face scores this week. Dan Conrad also requested removal of the restriction on back facing bars in the Club Rules on the website.

Jim Mallon – Donation to Bowhunters Of Wyoming in the amount of \$150 as approved in the budget is needed for the annual banquet on March 19, 2016.

Bob Graham noted the Club sign on Pershing needs to be redone and/or replaced. Connie Crandall is working on getting a metal reflective sign donated.

Sarah Zacharias – Need a reminder put on Facebook that food is available for purchase at Triple Crown. Dan Conrad will include a reminder when he posts the reminder for the shoot.

Stephanie Perkins – Giving from the Heart presentation is Friday, February 12, 2016 at 7:30 am at the bank. Dan Conrad and Al Tharp will attend to accept the \$500 donation from the bank. The bank will receive two free memberships for this donation per the Club rules.

JOAD – Kent Ketterling – With the expanded time JOAD now has two sessions. Separating the kids has been extremely beneficial as it allows more time to be spent with the younger kids who need more help.

Jeremy Cooke – Buckles will be the same as last time with no date. After discussion, Jeremy will place a shirt/hat order now so that the shirts will be available for pick up at the February leg of the Triple Crown. A suggestion was made that the Board and Officers shirts be a separate color and therefore they will be royal blue. A list of all Officers and Board Members with shirt sizes was given to Jeremy. BHW t-shirts will be revised to have the arrows crossed above the skull rather than running through the eye sockets. Currently plan on ordering only short sleeved, however a later discussion will be held on ordering long sleeved as well.

Jeremy asked if a raffle item had been selected or purchased for the second leg of the Triple Crown. As nothing had been discussed Jeremy suggested a Power Charger/Jump Starter which costs approximately \$160. Motion to have Jeremy Cooke purchase the power charger/jump starter for the 2nd Leg TC Raffle was made by Connie Crandall, Bob Graham seconded; none opposed, motion carried.

Al Tharp – February 9 & 11 will be the last week for Tues-Thurs league payback. Too much hassle to keep track of and the people who wanted it don't participate. Tuesday-Thursday league will continue without payback.

Dan Conrad – Triple Crown 2nd Leg is February 19 & 20

Concessions: Sarah Zacharias

Raffle: Jeremy Cooke

Clean up/Setup: Dan Conrad & Al Tharp

Registration/Payout: Mary Tharp & Connie Crandall

Connie Crandall – A suggestion was made to add the Officers and/or Board Members phone numbers to the newsletter and website. Officer and Board Member phone numbers will be added in February 2016.

There was a brief discussion on Triple Crown payout and setting up shoot flights to bring back more shooters for the second and third legs. Further discussion and suggestions will be made at a later date.

Motion to adjourn was made by Jeremy Cooke, seconded by Bob Graham; none opposed. Meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Minutes presented by Connie Crandall, Secretary